
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

17 December 2021 

 

 

 

Excellency, 

 

 I have the honour to enclose herewith, the first edition of my Offices’ 

Quarterly Newsletter on Gender Equality – December 2021. The Newsletter 

summarizes my activities and initiatives to mainstream the gender dimension across 

General Assembly processes and activities during the Presidency of Hope. I hope to 

count on your valuable support to further accelerate gender equality during this 

session.  

 

 Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.  

 

 

 

 

Abdulla SHAHID 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 

 


